The Honorable Wijeyadasa Rajapakshe
No 19, Sri Sangaraja Mw
Colombo 10
Sri Lanka
Your Excellency,
Minister Wijeyadasa Rajapakshe and Your Excellency Mahinda Samarasinghe,
I write out of deep concern over the use of the Prevention of Terrorism Act (PTA) to arrest peaceful protestors, enable prolonged arbitrary detention, extract false confessions through torture, and target minority communities and political dissidents in Sri Lanka
It is intended to be replaced by the new Anti-Terrorism Act (ATA), but unfortunately that ATA also does not comply with international human rights standards, including the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights, to which Sri Lanka is a state party. 
I respectfully request that the ATA is dropped or substantially revised to fully protect the rights of freedom of expression, association and religion or belief. Furthermore, there must be guarantees for due process and against arbitrary detention and torture. I ask you to do this to uphold your government’s promise to respect and promote human rights. 
Sincerely,
